	MVSA FASTPITCH


MOUNDSVIEW SOFTBALL ASSOCIATION

April 2005 Board Meeting 

The Mounds View Softball Association (MVSA) board meeting was called to order on April 7, 2005 at 7:00 pm by Tom Healy.  The meeting was held at the Shoreview Community Center.  

Board Members Present:  Tom Healy, Patty Schneider, Patti Jo Fitzpatrick, Anne Howard, Frank Roth, Kent Reed, Tom Bye and Curt Kruse.

Members Absent: John Warchol, Wayne Brunn

Secretaries Report

Board meeting minutes –The board reviewed the minutes from the March meeting. 

Frank moved that the minutes be accepted.  Patty seconded the motion.










MOTION PASSED
Kent reported that he would be continuing to work with Mark Bina to maintain the web site and asked for any updates.

Kent reported that the “feedback” form on the MVSA web site has been set to return comments to him.  These had previously be going to Mark Bina.  Any comments will be forwarded directly to the President and other Board members as directed.  

Treasurers Report

Curt K. reviewed MVSA’s financial status, P&L, balance sheet and financial transactions distributed by John via email.  Kent pointed out that the postage charge of $213.84 should be assigned to the in-house budget line.

Kent moved to accept Treasurers report for March.  Tom seconded the motion. 







MOTION PASSED
Traveling Program Update 

Coach selection.  At the invitation of the Board, prospective coaches for the 2005 season were asked to respond to a written questionnaire and to make a brief statement at the meeting.  Coaching candidates at the following ages include

10U: Terry Scheele, Jeff Sanders and Jennifer Klein

12U: Jim Meyer, Steve Gorman, Kevin Stoltman, Maureen Beethe, and Ed Greene

14U: Curt Kruse and Tom Bye

16U: Frank Roth and Larry Matzdorf

After presentations by the 10U applicants, Frank moved that we accept Terry Scheele and Jeff Sanders as coaches for the 10 year old traveling teams and Jennifer Klein and the head coach for the 10U (9/10 yr old) team.  Curt seconded the motion.










MOTION PASSED
After presentations by the 12U applicants, the Board deliberated the list of candidates.  It was felt that all five would be effective coaches and two had indicated they would continue as assistant coaches if not selected.  Patty commented that the level of experience could be used as a deciding factor and that of the five candidates, it was felt that Ed Greene had the least coaching experience.  Patty made the motion that Jim Meyer, Steve Gorman, Kevin Stoltman, and Maureen Beethe be selected as head coaches.   Tom B. seconded the motion.










MOTION PASSED

Frank expressed thanks on behalf of the board to all of the coach candidates and encouraged each of them to continue to be engaged in MVSA.

After presentations by the 16U applicants, Curt moved that we accept Frank Roth and Larry Matzdorf as coaches for the 16U traveling teams.  Anne seconded the motion.










MOTION PASSED
After presentations by the 14U applicants, Anne moved that we accept Curt Kruse and Tom Bye as coaches for the 14U traveling teams.  Patty seconded the motion.










MOTION PASSED
Waiver requests:

The parents of Sarah Kettler attended the Board meeting to request a waiver for their daughter to play outside of MVSA.  Their actions were prompted by a concern they had regarding the tryout process and the failure of their daughter to make the Tier I team at 14U (see attached letter to President Healy).  In summary, the Kettler’s felt that the tryout process was not handled in an ethical manner and was compromised by the use of the Mounds View High School coaching staff as evaluators in that they had prior knowledge of past player performance.  These claims are unsubstantiated in that none of the evaluators had been a previous coach for Sarah.  Three of the MVHS evaluators were first year MVHS coaches, and two evaluators were from other schools/programs (Totino Grace and Centennial).  No evidence in support of these accusations was offered.  Anne and Patty expressed their sympathies regarding the tryout results but assured the Kettler’s that the process was fair.  Kent R. offered to speak with the Kettler’s regarding the tryout process if they so desired.

A second waiver request was also received for Kaitlin Barnaby.  Frank moved that MVSA provide the requested waivers.  Kent seconded the motion.









MOTION PASSED
Refunds:

The parents of Sarah Kettler requested a refund of the registration fees as she was withdrawing from MVSA.  Tom noted that this request comes after tryouts and result from the failure of the player to be placed on the tier I team.  Current MVSA bylaws state “All registration fees must be paid at the time of registration and are considered non-refundable.” This is also clearly stated on the registration form.  The intention of the no refund policy is to reduce the number of cases where players tryout and then opt out of MVSA because of poor tryout results.  It was felt that offering a refund in this case, after tryouts, would set a negative precedence.  Vote to deny refund was unanimous.  Uniform fees will be refunded.

The parents of Emma Creger requested a refund of registration fees.  Emma (a first time fastpitch player) attended the tryout warm ups but did not complete evaluations, being overwhelmed by the process.  Vote to refund fees passed with one declining vote.

Tournament director:

Dick Barnaby has resigned as director of the 9th annual Mounds View Madness 14U tournament.  The tournament is currently full.  Dick is to transfer registration fees to the treasurer.  Tom H. indicated that Frank had expressed interest in taking over the job of tournament director.  Curt moved that Frank be appointed director.  Tom seconded the motion.          

MOTION PASSED
Draw area:

Kent R. at the direction of Tom H. prepared a draft agreement regarding the overlap of player draw areas between MVSA and Irondale Fastpitch.  Kent sent this draft to the Board members and delivered a copy to Bill Dooley (Irondale director).  Bill Dooley attended the meeting to discuss the draw area overlap agreement required by MSF.  He requested that MVSA continue to allow Irondale to run its program without interference.  Frank R. presented background information regarding the issue from the perspective of MVSA and Tri-county and expressed his desire for the two groups to work to promote fastpitch softball.  Mr. Dooley asked that MVSA extend profession courtesy in support of the Irondale program.  Kent asked that the Irondale program do the same.  A motion was made by Curt to accept the draft agreement.  Patty seconded the motion.  







MOTION PASSED 

The secretary will prepare the final document for signatures.

Waiting list players:  

Kent requested Board approval for the 16U tier II team to carry a roster of 14 players.  Motion to approve by Curt, seconded by Tom B.    MOTION PASSED
Frank reported that two 12U players were moved to the 14U tier II team to support the program and that all waiting list players will be placed on teams.

Player Development 

Patty reported the first mailing went out and that the second would go out soon. Curt added that fields at Turtle Lake would be reserved for the in house program T/TH nights.

Action Items

Frank brought forward a waiver request he had received for Kristen Danielson.  Kristen requested a waiver to play with Rosemont.  Frank made a motion to grant the waiver, Patty seconded.



MOTION PASSED

Uniforms

Anne requested presented 3 coaches shirt styles for Board consideration.
Concessions
none

Fields & Umpires

none

Equipment

none 
Tom H. asked if someone was available to attend a meeting of the Mounds View School District Area recreation needs assessment (TCAAP) meeting on April 12th.  Kent agreed to attend this meeting is his schedule allowed.

Kent commented that their was not a room reserved for a May meeting.  Concensus was that if a meeting was called that it would be held at a site other than the Community Center. 

Patty made a motion to adjourn.  Curt seconded.  Meeting adjourned 9:40pm.

Submitted 4/8/05 K. Reed

